ELAM & BURKE

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

RYAN P. ARMBRUSTER

251 East Front Street, Suite 300
Post Office Box 1539

Boise, Idaho 83701

Telephone 208 343-5454

Fax 208 384-5844

E-mail rpa@elamburke.com

July 12, 2016

BOISE CITY PLANNING &
DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

150 North Capitol Boulevard

Boise, Idaho 83701-0500

RE: PUDI16-00027
Donna Jacobs
2350 W. Kootenai Street

Ladies and Gentlemen:

The above-referenced application to construct a 91 unit, multi-family development at the
above-referenced address has been received in this office. This law firm represents the interests
of Ada County Drainage District No. 3 (the “District”). The project site lies within the District’s
boundaries.

Providing all drainage will continue to be retained onsite, the District has no comment on
the project located at 2350 W. Kootenai Street.

The District is responsible for ensuring that its system complies with conditions of a
National Pollution Discharge Elimination System (“NPDES”) permit issued by the
Environmental Protection Agency to the District and other co-permittees, with regard to the
quality of storm water runoff.

Approval of any proposed development is based upon the following conditions. Any
proposed development must meet the storm water requirements of the Ada County Highway
District (“ACHD”) (if proposal is for a residential subdivision), or Boise City (if the proposal is
for commercial, industrial, multi-family housing, or residential with private streets). This
includes any and all requirements pertaining to on-site water detention, water quality treatment,
and operation and maintenance. The project may also require a permit from the United States
Army Corps of Engineers under their Section 404 permit program. If the work requires a permit
from the Corps, the applicant will need to obtain their approval before starting work.
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These requirements are outlined in the ACHD Policy Manual and the Boise City Storm
Water Management and Discharge Control Ordinance, the Boise City Storm Water Design
Standards Manual, and the Boise City Operation and Maintenance Guidance document.

The objectives of these requirements are to adequately control the quantity and quality of
storm water runoff into the District’s system and public waters. Compliance with these
requirements will also address discharge limitations of “no net increase” in sediment and
bacteria, required by the Lower Boise River Total Maximum Daily Load and the Idaho
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Department of Environmental Quality’s “no net increase” policy.

Additionally, the District must be notified of any conditions that result in a significant
change to the quantity or quality of the storm water runoff from this site.

If you have any questions or comment concerning the above, please feel free to contact
me. Thank you for your assistance.

Very truly yours,

ELAM & BURKE
A Professional Association

Sent without signature
to avoid delay

Ryan P. Armbruster

RPA/ksk

c: District Commissioners
Steve Sweet
Dean Callen
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